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February 25, 2022 

 

Washington State Supreme Court  sent via email: supreme@courts.wa.gov 
PO Box 40929 
Olympia, WA  98504-0929 
 
RE: Order No 25700-A-0929 

Proposed Amendments to GR 23 – Rule for Certifying Professional Guardians and Conservators 
 

Dear Clerk: 

I am writing to give my support for amendments to GR 23 as recommended by WAPG and Deborah 
Jameson.  

I have been working as a guardian for 27 years and run one of the larger guardianship firms in Washington. 
I have witnessed much evolution in the guardianship profession during my tenure.  It is time that the 
limitation on the number of Certified Professional Guardians and Conservators able to serve on the Board 
was eliminated and that Board meetings were open to the public.   

 

Sincerely, 

Karen K Newland 

Karen Klem Newland, CPG 
Executive Director  
Puget Sound Guardians 



From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK
To: Linford, Tera
Subject: FW: GR 23
Date: Monday, February 28, 2022 8:13:05 AM
Attachments: Support for Amendments to GR 23.docx

 
 

From: Karen Newland [mailto:Knewland@pugetsoundguardians.org] 
Sent: Friday, February 25, 2022 5:31 PM
To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>
Subject: GR 23
 
External Email Warning! This email has originated from outside of the Washington State
Courts Network.  Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender, are
expecting the email, and know the content is safe.   If a link sends you to a website where you
are asked to validate using your Account and Password, DO NOT DO SO! Instead, report the
incident.

 

Dear Clerk,
 
Please see attached letter.
 
Kind Regards,
 
Karen Klem Newland, CPG
Executive Director
Puget Sound Guardians
425-952-2600 Office
425-908-0188 Direct
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